MINUTES OF A WORKSHOP MEETING OF THE WILCOX COUNTY COMMISSIONERS HELD ON AUGUST 16
2016 AT 5:00 P.M. IN THE COMMISSIONERS CONFERENCE ROOM OF THE WILCOX COUNTY
COURTHOUSE.

Jowan Johnson	Chairman
Lanier Keene	Vice Chairman
David Brown	Commissioner

Those present for the meeting were as follows:

Huck Greene Commissioner
Tracy Tyndal Commissioner

Paula Jones Ball County Manager/Clerk

Vice Chairman Lanier Keene called the meeting to order. Chairman Jowan Johnson was detained at work.

Commissioner Huck Greene gave the invocation.

Julie Childers, Wilcox County School Superintendent, presented an update on the new school project. She also requested assistance from the County to apply for LMIG funding to make the necessary changes on American Legion and Highway 215 at the school entrance. The goal was to be in the new school August to September 2018.

Greg Ledford, Recreation Director, presented his requests for capital projects for the Recreation Department as well as to answer any questions about his 2017 budget request.

Chairman Jowan Johnson entered the meeting.

There was much discussion on the 2018 SPLOST proposal and the need for jail improvements.

The next workshop meeting was set for August 25<sup>th</sup> at 5:00 p.m. with a special call meeting to follow at 6:00 p.m.

 _Lanier Keene, Vice Chairman
_Paula Jones Ball, County Manager/Clerk